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From the President 
Dear Zontians,
Already another year upon us - Christmas seems a distant memory!
We had a wonderful attendance for our Christmas party, swelled by our new Zontians.
Gaye Anderson waved her magic wand again and produced some lovely gifts for the clients of the Ipswich Domestic Violence Unit. Thank you Gaye and thank you all for your kind donations.
This coming meeting, we will be welcoming Suzanne Williams as a new member, so that is an increase of 8 new members!
Please remember to make yourself known to these ladies, a sea of unknown faces can be a little daunting.
The newsletter team is very organised this year, having started to compose the newsletter last year.
This year is sure to be another year full of achievements for us at all levels – as Zontians, in business and in our personal lives.
I look forward to seeing you all again at the Amelia Earhart night on the 29th January.
Regards

Leonie
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JANUARY MEETING DETAILS

MONDAY 29th January
6.15pm for 6.45pm 

at the Ipswich Club
Amelia Earhart Dinner
IMPORTANT 

please phone 
Robyn Hargreaves
32889804
if

· you are bringing a guest
· apologies 
· any special dietary requests 
(e.g. a vegetarian meal)
before
7.15 am Friday 26th 
January
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.
REMINDER: If it is an ordinary night you only need to phone if you are NOT coming to the meeting … but if it is a guest night then ALL members should phone to indicate whether they are coming or not. 
[image: image6.emf]Who was Amelia Earhart?
  

Born: July 24th 1897

Birthplace: Kansas
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Died: July 2 1937 en route from Lae New Guinea to Howland Island

Married: February 7 1931 to George Putnam

 

DID YOU KNOW….

Earhart was called “Lady Linday” because her slim build and facial features resembled that of Charles Lindbergh.
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Earhart refused to don typical flying gear – she wore a suit or dress instead of the “high-bred aviation togs,” a close-fitting hat instead of a helmet, didn’t put on her goggles until she taxied to the end of the field and removed them immediately upon landing.

 

She was the first woman to receive a pilot’s license from the FAI.
On July 3 1928 Amelia became a member of Boston Zonta Club, under the classification of social worker.

One of her many famous quotes … “One of my favourite phobias is that girls, especially those whose tastes aren’t routine, often don’t get a fair break… It has come down through the generations, an inheritance of age-old customs which produced the corollary that women are bred to timidity.”

 

The Zonta Amelia Earhart Fellowships were established in 
1938 in honour of Amelia Earhart, famed pilot and Zontian. 
At the time, few women were active in aeronautics, science or engineering. In fact, no qualified applicants were found in the first two years the Fellowship was offered.

 

Since then, Zonta has awarded 1,087 (as at January 2005) Fellowships totalling over 
US$5 million to women representing 57 countries."
www.ameliaearhart.com
Member News
Maria Kelly has bought a house and a new puppy … Lily Rose
PHOTO
Gaye and Vern have celebrated another wedding … son Dax and Milinda at the Gold Coast in January. The Anderson women looked wonderful in Bora
PHOTOS
Sorry about the big gaps here … Pam Lane had some wonderful photos for me but in the rush to get the newsletter out before catching a plane I haven’t had time to get the file sizes reduced - Joc
Please check the January Members’ Lists to ensure all details are correct

Birthdays
Helen has had a significant birthday this month so she will be keen to continue celebrating with others who have birthdays in January – February – March

Gillian, Carolyn, Marie, Sheila, Heather, Jennifer, Alison, Joselyn, Vicky and Jan
Status of Women 

Happy New Year to everyone.  As always the start to the year is shaping up to be very busy for the Status of Women Committee.  At the meeting on 29th January our guest speakers will be a group of ladies from Boeing.  They are going to use a different style of presentation as noted below.

 

Introduction, interviews and wrap up – Holly Welling
Interviewees:

Agnes Foo – Senior Engineer (Structures) – Strike Program

Natalie Efimoff – Software Engineer – Strike Program

Joanne Orr – Team Leader CMMI

Kristy Wilson – Configuration Controller – Wedgetail Program

Wrap Up – Holly Welling

We are very lucky to have not one but five ladies coming along to share their experiences with us.  A big ‘thank you’ to Allison for instigating this.

The next item on our agenda is the International Womens’ Day breakfast on 8th March at the International Hotel.  Our guest speaker will be Debra Black who is regional sales manager Qld, WA and SA for a large pharmaceutical company.  She is a great speaker and a very busy lady.  As the theme this year is Women In Work I think Debra will have plenty of interesting stories to relate to us.  At the meeting we will be handing out flyers and tickets.  Invitations to guests will be sent out next week but we are looking to increase the names on the list so if you have someone or a group of people you would like invited please let me know.  Tickets this year will cost $28 for adults, $25 for concessions and $20 for students.  
The next meeting of the Status of Women Committee is Tuesday 23rd January at 5.30 pm at the Metropole Hotel.  

Looking forward to seeing other members at the meeting on 29th.

Cheers
Marie
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Kathleen Campbell

I am the co-owner of Harcourts Real Estate Ipswich which we opened 4 ½ years ago. 
I am Ipswich born and bred of many generations of Ipswichians. 

I live in the city on Denmark Hill (in the ugliest house on the Hill). 
I am 44 years old, married and have 3 adult children … 2 girls and a boy and one son in law - no grandchildren yet. 
I swim for my mental and physical health most mornings and cycle at least once a month for leisure purposes. I love to cook and entertain and do lots of both.
Jan Akroyd Bailey
I was born and bred in South Australia and came to live in Queensland with my executive husband and four small children in 1969. A year later I was a sole parent and raised my children entirely on my own as we had not had time to make friends and my family all lived in Adelaide. 
When working as a secretary for the Chief Administrator of CSIRO Brisbane I was seconded to Indonesia for the CSIRO Colombo Plan Research and Development Project in Ciawi. My role included looking after the chief research scientists visiting from various parts of the world, training the locally engaged secretarial staff and helping young Indonesian scientists with spoken and written English to help them apply for Colombo Plan positions within Australia.

I joined the Liberal Party on my return from Indonesia as a platform to pursue women’s
issues and held executive  positions at various branch, area and state levels. I have been a  candidate for local, state and federal seats in the Oxley area, during which time I fought against the closure of the Jeffries Turner Home and for a rape crisis centre in Ipswich.  

I have been involved with: the Women’s Shelter, the Ipswich Women’s Health Board of Management, BPW Ipswich, Soroptimist International Ipswich, Nowlanvil Auxiliary, Probus Club of Ipswich East, ‘Friends of UQ Ipswich, Ipswich Art Gallery and the Ipswich Chamber of Commerce

This is my sixth year as Coordinator of the Women’s Ministry of the Glebe Road Uniting Church Women’s Fellowship … our main fundraiser for the year is the “Aussie Luncheon” in June when we cater for 200 people and provide an interesting program. Lunch is home-made pies and vegies with a typically Australian style.

[image: image11.emf]
My children are all happily married and successful in their chosen careers. I am the proud grandmother of nine and great-nan of one, nearly two! I remarried in 1990. I love gardening, craft, enjoy classical music, opera, ballet, the theatre and reading.
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Welcome to our new members … Karen McArdle, Jenny McFarland, Joselyn Quinn, Kathleen Campbell, Kate Kunzelmann, Jan Akroyd Bailey, Victoria Yorston








Zonta Events








Date: January 29th


Amelia Earhart Dinner
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Date: March 8th


Unifem Breakfast


























Date: March 17th


Arias at Sunset
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from the Zonta International Manual of Procedures for Zonta Clubs …. P 40





How to Introduce New Ideas at a Meeting


Often good ideas are lost or never acted upon because they are not presented well. The following are some suggestions for introducing new ideas at a meeting.


Know what you are going to say in advance


Be specific. You should be prepared the worth and effectiveness of an idea as it is presented. Your presentation might include the following


What the club should do and why


How the club should go about accomplishing the task


Suggestions as to people who should take responsibility 


Estimate of the cost in time and money


Be constructive


Know your members


Be patient during discussions


Welcome objections





Be sure to keep your poise, self-confidence, sense of humour and your temper
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Inducting new members   Membership committee members … Maria Stevenson and Luella Charles … with President Leonie Peasey  
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Annette McFarlane   Following on from the November meeting when Annette was the guest speaker … please go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.annettemcfarlane.com" ��www.annettemcfarlane.com�  for more information about ‘Dealing with Drought’ and also her Garden Tour to Canada and the USA in June 2007





New Member Profiles
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